
June 7:  
Julie Brock 

ñWhat are we called to?ò  
We have reflected on and thought about how where we come from 
shapes our voice and perspective in the faith. How are we called to 

use our prophetic and authentic voice? How can we call ourselves and 
our faith to be accountable to its proclamation that voices on the 

margin matter? How can we strengthen our wider Universal Web by 
standing both in and outside a place of privilege? If we know what it 

means to be from here, what are we then called to do? (Part Two of a 
Two-Part Series)  

 
June 14:   

Juneteenth!  
Join us for a special Juneteenth celebratory potluck following the 

service, including food and song.  Bring your favorite Juneteenth dish 
to serve in the church house, a musical instrument for a jam session, 

and picnic blankets and lawn chairs to enjoy the outdoors.  
 

June 21:  
Nancy Owen Nelson 

ñSearching for Nannie B.ò  
Accomplished author and academic, and First Church member, Nancy 
Owen Nelson, will celebrate the launch of her memoir, ñSearching for 
Nannie B.,ò an inspirational search for her roots in Alabama and her 

lost grandmother, Nannie B. Chandler, who died giving birth to 
Nancyôs mother, Nannie B. Nelson. ñSearchingò will be available for 

purchase during social hour following the service. All proceeds will go 
to the First Unitarian-Universalist Church of Detroit.  

 
June 28: 

Professor Ronald Glossop  
ñA World with No More War.ò 

Professor Emeritus at Southern Illinois University-Edwardsville. 
Ph.D.from Washington University in St. Louis [1960]. He is the author 

of three books: Confronting War [1st ed., 1983; 4th ed., 2001], 
Philosophy, An Introduction to its Problems and Vocabulary [1974], 

and World Federation? A Critical Analysis of Federal World 
Government [1993]. President of the American Association of 

Teachers of Esperanto, national board member of Citizens for Global 
Solutions, and Chair of the Citizens for Global Solutions of Greater St. 
Louis. Honorary member of Rotary International and Esperanto-USA 

and a member of Phi Beta Kappa and Phi Beta Phi.   
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President-Electõs Letter ð 2015 Annual Meeting and appreciations: 

 
Greetings First UU Detroit members and friends! Our Governing Board president, Marsha Bruhn, is 
having foot surgery and was unable to prepare her usual Presidentôs Letter, so I agreed to step in as 
President-Elect. It will be good practice for me! Weôre sending our best wishes to Marsha to 
recuperate quickly. 
 
Thank you to all who were able to attend the 2015 Annual Congregational Meeting on May 17. The 
proposed 2015-16 budget laboriously compiled by the Finance Committee, with input from the 
Governing Board, was approved unanimously. To all who were involved ï you are much 
appreciated! The approved 2015-16 budget is on the following page. Weôre meeting our financial 
obligations head-on as we think about beginning a search for a settled minister, which will take 18 
months. With your help, in the next year or so we hope to be on sound financial footing and to be 
able to attract a quality minister to Detroit.  
 
The proposal to affirm and renew First UU Detroit as a welcoming congregation was also 
unanimously approved. The Welcoming Task Force will be submitting a renewal application to the 
UUA in the next month or so; weôll keep you updated. Iôm proud that welcome and inclusion are 
hallmarks at the corner of Cass and Forest.  
 
The minutes from the June 2014 reconvened annual meeting were approved. Draft minutes from the 
May 17 annual meeting are available for your review on the website.  
 
Proposed by-laws amendments were on the agenda. The proposed amendments were mostly 
housekeeping items, and included a proposed change from one-year terms to two-year staggered 
terms for trustees. We did not have enough members present to pass the amendments but we 
responded in typical resilient UU fashion and amended the ballot to reflect one-year terms for the 
trustee candidates. The by-laws amendments were deferred to a future meeting of the congregation. 
 
The election results were: 
 
¶ President ï Kathe Stevens 
¶ Vice President ï Paul Chislett 
¶ Trustees at Large ï Matt Friedrichs, Dave Vailliencourt (one-year terms) 
¶ Nominating Committee ï Lorenza Acker, Marsha Bruhn, Mary Lou Malone, Rhonda Rogers, 

Elayne Sikelianos 
¶ Delegates to UUA General Assembly 2015 ï Kathe Stevens, Joel Batterman 
¶ Delegates to MidAmerica Regional Assembly 2016 ï Kathe Stevens, Glenn Maxwell 
 
Congratulations to all! 
 
Many, many thanks to Marsha Bruhn for her leadership as President. Sheôll continue to advocate for 
First UU Detroit as Immediate Past President and for that weôre grateful. Sally Borden will step down 
from Board work after six long years of service; we will miss her voice but expect sheôll still be (and 
is now) involved in half a dozen other projects. 

CONTôD ON PAGE 3 
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President-Electõs Letter ð 2015 Annual Meeting and appreciations: 
 

CONTôD FROM PAGE 2 ... 
 
Danny Rebb has agreed to an appointment as Secretary, so weôll still have his voice on the Board. 
Thank you for your continued leadership, Danny! A big hug of appreciation goes to Joan Smykowski 
as she ends two years of service as a Trustee. We are so grateful to you, Joan, for your leadership 
and for inspiring us to the practice of radical hospitality. 
 
Paul Chislett is moving from a Trustee position to Vice-President and weôre glad he continues his 
steady dedication to the governance of First UU Detroit. Matt Friedrichs will start another term as 
Trustee after serving for two years; we appreciate his continued leadership. A hearty welcome to our 
new board member, Dave Vailliencourt. Weôre excited that youôll be joining us.  
 
Thank you to the current Nominating Committee (Lorenza Acker, Colleen Dolan-Greene, Rhonda 
Rogers, Elayne Sikelianos, Corinne Streicher) for putting together an impressive slate. Colleen 
Dolan-Greene, who worked hard this year as chair to find candidates for leadership positions, is 
coming off the committee, and sheôll be missed. Marsha Bruhn and Mary Lou Malone are new faces 
on the Nominating Committee.  
 
Youôll be hearing more about the general and regional assemblies from your delegates. A big shout 
out to regional delegate Glenn Maxwell, who always has my back. Joel Batterman and I will report 
after the General Assembly in Portland, OR.  
 
Deanna McGraw reported on the outcomes of the 2015 Strategic Plan; sheôs done a yeomanôs job in 
keeping us on task to achieve our goals from the 2014 leadership retreat. Danny Rebb introduced 
the 2014-15 Annual Report. Matt Friedrichs gave an update on the work of the Interim Search 
Committee. Weôll keep you up-to-date about the interim search. 
 
Thank you so much for your support in electing me as your new President. Iôll do my very best to 
honor your trust throughout the next year. As some of you may know, my style of leadership is to roll 
up my sleeves and quietly get things done. The shape of my leadership will have to change but the 
hard work wonôt! Weôll be tapping some of you on the shoulder over the next year to talk about 
leadership roles and I know youôll respond enthusiastically.  
 
Iôve been asked about the focus of my leadership. Iôm interested in outreach to the greater 
community, especially the UUA and MidAmerica, and how we do that outreach. That may change or 
expand. When Iôve been sitting in the hot seat for a few months, Iôll report back! 
 
Best é Kathe Stevens, President-Elect 
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Why Become a Unitarian -Universalist?   

 

The late Wallace W. Robbins, a leader in 

our Unitarian-Universalist Christian 

Fellowship, grounded his convictions and 

his spirituality in biblical theologyéAs 

Robbins wrote in a reading widely used in 

our churches:  

 

¶ Ours is a church of reason-not because 

the mind is free of errors, but because 

the dialogue of mind with mind, and 

mind with itself, refines religious 

thought. 

 

¶ Ours is a church of moral work-not 

because we think morality is a 

sufficient religion, but because we 

know know no better way of showing 

our gratitude to God, and our 

confidence in one another. 

 

¶ Ours is a church of conscience-not 

because we hold that conscience is 

infallible, but because it is the meeting 

place of God and the human spirit.   

 

¶ Ours is a non-creedal church-not 

because we have no beliefs, but 

because we will not be restrained in 

our beliefs ... 

 

Behrens, John A. and Church, Forrest. 

A Chosen Faith. 2nd ed. Boston, Beacon 

Press, 1998  

 

For more information about becoming a 

member, please attend the next 

ñIntroduction to First Churchò session.     

Welcome to Our Newest Members of 

First Unitarian -Universalist Church 

of Detroit  

 

James Biller  

Annie Jacobites  

 

We welcome James and Annie as 

members on April 2015.   

 

 
We are people of all ages, people of many  

backgrounds, and people of many beliefs. We create 
spirituality and community beyond boundaries,  

working for more justice and more love in our own 
lives and in the world. 

 

Unitarian Universalism affirms and promotes seven 
Principles, grounded in the humanistic  

teachings of the world's religions. Our spirituality is 
unbounded, drawing from scripture and science,  

nature and philosophy, personal experience and  
ancient tradition as described in our six Sources.   

 
If you are interested in becoming a member, please 

see Regina Hollingshead.   
Or contact Regina at:  

regina.hollingshead@gmail.com. 
. 

Becoming a Member of  First Church  

If youôre interested in becoming a member of First UU, please contact Regina at  
regina.hollingshead@gmail . 
If youôre interested in volunteering as an usher or greeter, please contact Glenn at 

DetroitGlenn@gmail.com . 

mailto:regina.hollingshead@gmail
mailto:regina.hollingshead@gmail
mailto:detroitglenn@gmail.com
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Member May and June Anniversaries  
 

May 1977-Al and Lencha Acker  
May 1981-Dan Secrest and Andee Seeger  
May 1984-Arthur Gabhart  
May 1996-George and Sandra Thottakath  
May 2005-Elayne Sikelianos  
May 2008-Edward Collins and Felice Rizzo  
May 2011-Sherry A. Wells  
June 2013 -Dale Adcock  
May 2014-Rev. Roger Mohr  
 

Weôre happy you ôre part of our Church 
family!  

Thank You, for practicing radical  
hospitality!  

 
 
Thank you to all the Greeters and Ushers at 
First Church during April and May 2015.  As 
we practice radical hospitality to our visitors, 
members and returning guests! 
 
Joel Batterman Edie McKnight 
James Biller  Glenn Maxwell 
Sally Borden  Marilyn Mitchell 
Maysel Brooks Bob Neale 
Paul Chislett  Danny Rebb 
Dale Compton Kathe Stevens 
Dan Wiest   Regina Hollingshead  
Anita Jones  Gloria Williams 
Bob McKnight Jerry Williams 
 

To volunteer as an usher or greeter, 

please contact Glenn Maxwell at  

detroitglenn@gmail.com   

To sign up or check which date you 

volunteered for, please visit:  

http://www.1stuu.org/Worship/

worship.php  

Becoming Involved at  

First UU of Detroit 
 

Attending weekly church services, is a great 
place to start, but to really become part of the 
Church community, please join one (or more) of 
the committees, groups or activities we offer.  
Please join us at the next ñGetting Involvedò 
session.   
 
To find out more, please contact the following 
individuals: 
 
¶ Building and Grounds-Tim Bailey at 

tbailey44444@yahoo.com 
 

¶ Church Choir-Todd Ballou at 
trballou@comcast.net 
 

¶ Development Committee-Matt Friedrichs at 
friedrichs.matt@gmail.com 

 
¶ Finance Committee-Dan Wiest at 

dfwiest@comcast.net 
 

¶ Membership Committee-Joan Smykowski at 
joan.smykowski@gmail.com 

 
¶ Singing Circle-Gwen Foss at 

bookdoctorgwen@gmail.com 
 

¶ Social Justice-Joel Batterman at 
joelbatterman@gmail.com 

 
¶ Vespers-Al Acker at ackera@hotmail.com 

 
¶ Welcoming Task Force-Kathe Stevens at 

kathestevens@gmail.com 
 
¶ Worship Committee-Robert Johnson at 

hurin2@gmail.com or Kathleen Johnson at 
lilbunniest@gmail.com 
 

¶ Young Adults-Aletha Oberdier at 
alethafaye@gmail.com  

 

For more information about the next ñGetting 
Involvedò session, please connect with Regina 

Hollingshead.   

 

mailto:detroitglenn@gmail.com
http://www.1stuu.org/Worship/worship.php
http://www.1stuu.org/Worship/worship.php
mailto:tbailey44444@yahoo.com
mailto:trballou@comcast.net
mailto:friedrichs.matt@gmail.com
mailto:dfwiest@comcast.net
mailto:joan.smykowski@gmail.com
mailto:bookdoctorgwen@gmail.com
mailto:joelbatterman@gmail.com
mailto:ackera@hotmail.com
mailto:kathestevens@gmail.com
mailto:hurin2@gmail.com
mailto:lilbunniest@gmail.com
mailto:alethafaye@gmail.com
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From the Welcoming Task Forceé 

 
A big ñthank youò to the members of our congregation for voting unanimously at the May 17 annual 
congregational meeting to affirm recognition by the Unitarian Universalist Association as a 
Welcoming Congregation. The Task Force will be preparing an application to submit to the UUA to 
renew our Welcoming Congregation designation, which we first attained in 1997. Itôs been inspiring 
and fun planning activities and engaging with all of you! 

 

In June 7, 2015, at 12:30 P.M. after the worship service, Prof. Peter Hammer, Professor of Law 
and the Director of the Damon J. Keith Center for Civil Rights at Wayne State University Law 
School, will present on the current state of LGBTQ equality in Michigan. A Q&A session will follow. 
Light refreshments will be served. 

 

The Task Force will be ending as a group in the near future. Weôre hoping to complete some work 
on branding and then have the Task Force work continue as an Outreach Committee so LGBTQ 
education ï and other issues ï will remain in the forefront at First Church.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Al Acker, Deanna McGraw, Kathe Stevens ï Co-Leaders 

 

 

 

 

Our canvass campaign for 2015-16, ñGive with a Loving Heart, Love with a Giving Hand,ò is close 
to winding up. We appreciate all who pledged already. If you havenôt already turned in your pledge 
form, Iôll be reaching out to you soon. Your pledge will ensure that our congregation continues its 
plan of fiscal responsibility for the next year. At each home canvass meeting we asked: 

 

1. What are the three greatest strengths of this congregation? 

2. What are the three most important challenges this congregation needs to address in the next 
five years? 

3. What do you think the congregationôs annual growth rate should be? 

 

We tallied the results, which you may read in the 2014-15 Annual Report on the 1stuu.org website. 

 

Thanks for supporting our amazing church! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathe Stevens, Chair 

 

From the Canvass Committee... 

http://1stuu.org/Governance/2015AnnualReport.pdf


 

The First UU 
Congregation of Ann 
Arbor recently wound 
up festivities for its 
150th Anniversary. 
First UU Detroit 
honored that 
celebration by 
presenting this framed 
recognition, signed by 
Rev. Mohr and the 
Governing Board, 
which read: ñThe First 
Unitarian-Universalist 
Church of Detroit 
recognizes and 
honors the First 
Unitarian Universalist 
Congregation of Ann 
Arbor, organized on 
May 14, 1865, for 
upholding the 
traditions of our liberal 
faith and beliefs, and 
our purposes and 
principles, on a local, 
national and 
international level, for 
150 years. Your 
example of resiliency 
and dedication 
provides inspiration 
and hope for all who 
continue on their 
journey toward 
enlightenment and 
justice. The Governing 
Board and 
Congregation of First 
Unitarian-Universalist Church of Detroit look forward to continuing the journey with the First 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Ann Arbor in fellowship and wish you good fortune in 
your future endeavors.ò 

 

Ann Arbor Congregation 150th Anniversary 
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